

MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 23RD JUNE 2009 AT 7:00PM
In the Chair:
Councillor W Graham

Members Present:
Councillors M Black, O Black, S Blaney, H A Harding, G Hartin, D McAllister, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O McMullan, C McShane, P McShane, C Newcombe. 

Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive

Mr P Mawdsley, Head of Environmental Health and Enforcement Services

Mr David Kelly, Head of Building Control



Mr A McPeake, Head of Technical Services




Ms L Mooney, Member Services/Clerical Officer
09/15:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS

All Councillors were present.


Chairman’s Business
Councillor W Graham welcomed everyone present to the Annual General Meeting.  He informed members that he had very much enjoyed his year in office and stated that it had been a busy year in which he had always tried to do his best for Moyle.  He thanked the Clerk and Chief Executive, Officers and Staff whom he said had done an excellent job and stated that it was a pleasure working with the staff.  He informed members that he also wished to thank the Vice Chair for her help and the Councillors for depending upon him to chair the meetings.

Councillor P McShane stated that Councillor Graham had had his full support for the last year and informed members that he wished to commend his efforts on behalf of the party.  He wished him all the best as he stepped down from the chair and stated that he had done a tremendous years work.  He congratulated Councillor Graham on the launch of the Armoy Road Race and wished the road race all the best.
Councillor McCambridge thanked the Chairman for his year in office.  She stated that he was always very fair and promoted the best of Moyle District Council.  She offered her congratulations also on his invitation to the Buckingham Palace Garden Party for his services to politics and public life.  She informed members that she also wished to take this opportunity to wish Councillor Graham good health.

Councillor McMullan congratulated Councillor Graham for his year in office.  He stated that as council spokesperson for disability he wished to say that the Chairman always kept Special needs to the forefront and he commended him for this.

Councillor McMullan stated that Rural Development, Moyle District Council and the Friends Group had brought into being the playground at the beach in Cushendall for disabled and able bodied children.  He informed members that a date of 7th July had been suggested for the official opening of the playground and asked that Council give the go ahead for this and also enquired if the Friends group could do the opening as it had been their project from the beginning.

After discussion, it was agreed that 7th July would be the official opening of the play park at the beach Cushendall and that the Friends group would perform the opening.

Councillor McIlroy stated that on behalf of the DUP he wished to offer his thanks and commend Councillor Graham for his years work.  He informed members that he had represented Council very well.  He stated that he wished Councillor Graham well for the weeks to come.
Councillor McConaghy stated that the independents wished to be associated with these comments.
Councillor M Black stated that the Chairman had been wise, charming and fair in his time in office and wished him good luck for the future.
Mr Kevin McAuley was present in the gallery.  He stated that he had had a good year with the chairman. He informed members that he was good fun and pleasant and wished him all the best for the future.

Councillor McDonnell offered his congratulations to the chairman on his year in office.

Councillor Blaney stated that he wished to be associated with all remarks and wished him all the best for his trip to the Buckingham Palace Garden Party.

Marconi festival 
The Clerk stated that permission was sought from Council to use Council land at the seafront for the Marconi festival.  He suggested that Council may wish to give permission for this for the next two years as it was an annual event.

After discussion, it was agreed to permit use of land at Ballycastle Seafront on Sunday 2nd August 2009 for the Annual Marconi Festival subject to the appropriate Insurance being provided. It was also agreed to permit this event next year subject to the same conditions.
09/15:02
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN


After discussion,



Councillor P McShane proposed,



Seconded by Councillor M Black,



“That d’Hondt be used for the election of Chair and Vice Chair.”


Councillor McAllister stated that he was not in favour of this and proposed that this method not be used.


The Clerk stated that this was a for and against vote.


On a vote being taken, there were eight in favour of and seven against the proposal which was carried.


The Clerk stated that the HEE was going to circulate the calculations on how this would be worked out. 


He informed members that there were four positions to fill, two positions of Chair for this year and next and two positions of Vice Chair.  He stated that Sinn Fein had first choice due to number of seats held.  The SDLP had second choice, the DUP third choice and the Independents fourth choice.

After discussion,



Councillor Newcombe proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McMullan and resolved,

“That Councillor C McShane be nominated for the position of Chairman for the incoming year”.
Councillor C McShane accepted the office and took the Chair.
Members congratulated Councillor C McShane on her election as Chairman.
Councillor M Black welcomed Councillor C McShane to the seat of Chair and stated that the SDLP wished to take the Chair next year.

Councillor McAllister stated that as next year would more than likely be the last year of Council he felt that it would be fitting for the longest serving member sitting in the chamber to be Chair.  He informed members that it would be remiss not to recognise the contribution of Councillor McConaghy.
Councillor C McShane stated that the d’Hondt had been agreed upon.

Councillor O Black stated that each party had a choice under the formulae and that the SDLP had made their choice.

09/15:03
APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN 
Councillor C McShane stated that the DUP had third choice of Vice Chair this year or next year.

After discussion,


Councillor McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,

“That Councillor McIlroy be nominated for the position of Vice Chair for the incoming year”.
Councillor McIlroy accepted the office.

Members congratulated Councillor McIlroy on his election as Vice Chair.
Councillor C McShane stated that this would leave the independents with the position of Vice Chair for next year.

The Clerk confirmed the positions for next year being an SDLP chair and an Independent Vice Chair.

Councillor C McShane thanked members and her party for the support shown to her by endorsing her for the position of Chair.  She stated that she was glad to have Councillor McIlroy with her as Vice Chair.  She informed members that she hoped to lead in a professional and positive way and that she would be asking for help and support from members in her year as Chair.  Councillor C McShane stated that there were various upcoming events including the Armoy Road Race, the new Giant’s Causeway Visitor’s Centre and that Council would be forming links with the newly re-formed Ballycastle Chamber of Commerce.  She informed members that in her twelve months she wished to reach out to groups within the district including youth groups and disabled groups.

Councillor O Black stated that she wished to offer her congratulations to Councillors C McShane and McIlroy and wished them all the best for the incoming year.

Councillors M Black and McCambridge wished to be associated with these comments.

Councillor McIlroy thanked members for his election to Vice Chair, he assured members that he would do all possible to help and support with the good work of Moyle District Council for the benefit of the rate payers and the good of the Council.

09/15:04
APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTATIVES TO THE COMMITTEES
Councillor M Black proposed that the committees be taken en-bloc.
Councillor Newcombe agreed and stated that if there were any committees members wished to come off that these could be discussed at the next meeting.

After discussion, it was agreed that appointments to committees would remain unchanged in general with any proposed changes being discussed at the meeting of 27th July.

The Clerk stated that any proposed changes should be communicated to the Member Services Clerical Officer to allow her to put the appointments onto the Agenda.

09/15:05
CORRESPONDENCE



There was no correspondence for discussion.

Councillor McCambridge stated that she was still receiving correspondence from Nilga.

After discussion, it was agreed that Nilga would be reminded that Councillor Harding had replaced Councillor McCambridge as representative for Nilga on 18th August 2008.

Councillor P McShane stated that the four years were up for the nominations to Nilga and pointed out that Sinn Fein would like to have a representative on the Nilga committee.  He stated also that the figures for attendance at meetings were incorrect and that perhaps members were not signing into meetings.

Councillor C McShane stated that the representatives for committees could be discussed at the next meeting in July
Appointment of DPP Chairman
Councillor McMullan enquired if Council were selecting a new DPP Chairman designate.
Councillor C McShane stated that SDLP and Sinn Fein had been chair and that it was between the DUP and UUP to make an appointment.
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McAllister and resolved,

“That Councillor McIlroy be nominated for the position of Chairman Designate for the incoming year.”

Councillor McIlroy accepted the office.
As outgoing Chairman, Councillor McMullan congratulated the new Chair of the DPP.
The meeting concluded at 7:30pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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